Florida Department of Environmental Regulation
Twin Towers Office Bldg. ® 2600 Blair Stone Road @ Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Bob Martinez, Governor Dale Twachtmann, Secretary John Shearer, Assistant Secretary

January 8, 1991

Florida Tire Recycling, Inc.

9675 Range Line Road

Port St. Lucie, Florida 34987 Waste Tire Mobile Processing Equipment
General Permit: WI56-191068
Expiration Date: 7/4/91
County: St. Lucie County
Location: Port St. Lucie

Subject: Waste Tire General Permit Notification
Date Received: 12/13/90

The Department acknowledges receipt of your notification of intent to
operate Mobile Waste Tire Processing Equipment under General Permit Number
WI56-191068. This letter authorizes the operation of the Mobile Equipment
described in your application. The equipment shall be operated in accordance
with the provisions of Florida Administrative Code Rule 17-711.801.

The General Permit is subject to the general conditions of Florida
Administrative Code Rules 17-4.510 through 17-4.540 and the follow1ng specific
conditions:

1) The mobile equipment shall operate at any one site for less than 120
days or shall obtain a Waste Tire Processing Facility Permit.

2) The mobile equipment shall operate only at a site which has submitted a
Waste Tire Site Notification (DER form 17-711.900(3)) or is a permitted
facility.

3) All processed tires and residuals shall be removed from the site within
30 days after the completion of operations,

4) The owner or operator of the mobile equipment shall report to the
Department each January, April, July, and October describing each site
at which the equipment was operated during the preceeding three
months, DER form 17-711.900(2) shall be used for such reports.

5) Authorization to operate Mobile Equipment under a General Permit is
suspended when the requirements of that General Permit are not fulfllled

6) A General Permit for Mobile Equipment is a one year permit.

A copy of Rules 17-4.510 through 17-4.540 and 17-711.801, F.A.C. is
enclosed. If you need further information, please call Bill Parker of the
Solid Waste Section, telephone 904/922-6104.

Sincerely,

M A /Ji;f’
John K. Gentry, P.E.

Deputy Director
Division of Waste Management
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